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Group ID: 422

Consent name: Fulton Hogan - Roydon Quarry

Consent number: CRC192408, CRC192409, CRC192410, CRC192411, CRC192412,
CRC192413, CRC192414, RC185627

Name: Mark McNamara

Care of:

Contact by email: Yes

Is a trade competitor: No

Directly affected: No

Consent support/hearing details

CRC192408: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC192409: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC192410: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC192411: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC192412: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC192413: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
CRC192414: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing
RC185627: oppose | WANT to be heard | will NOT consider joint hearing

Reasons comment:



The proposed Roydon Quarry is a concern to the community in several ways. 1) Traffic -
since the expansion of Izone the traffic around Weedons especially along Maddisons &
Jones Rd and surrounding cross streets has seen a notable increase. This quarry if approved
would add to the traffic on these roads. It's far quicker to head north via Dawsons or
Curraghs Rd than use the State Highway as Fulton Hogan have tried to make out. 2) Air
Quality - trips passed current Fulton Hogan Quarrys at Pound Road and West Coast Road
at Yaldhurst show evidence of dust in the air well outside the boundary of the Quarry.
There is no reason to think that this wont be the case here too. 3) Water - With a large
lifestyle block community surrounding the area any possible contamination to the ground
water is a concern to well being of the health of the community. 4) Noise - The Fulton
Hogan proposal states that they wish to use this quarry 24 hours a day 7 weeks a week for
a large part of the year. There are properties surrounding the area on all sides, and a large
community at Templeton close to it's Northern Boundary. 5) Changes to set back laws -
Any approval of this quarry prior to proposed new Governmental setback laws could put
residents in danger. This story from 2017 shows that dust constantly exits the site despite
Fulton Hogan maintaining otherwise. https://www.star.kiwi/2017/10/yaldhurst-quarry-
dust-getting-worse-resident/

Consent comment:
I oppose the proposed Roydon Quarry site on the reasons given above. The concerns and
added dangers (traffic, dust etc), pollution (dust, noise) and any possible contamination
(water) are too big too ignore. Just one of those issues is should be enough to deny the
consent from being approved.




